Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District

Board of Directors

Regular Meeting
Sept 4, 2008
5:00 p.m.
Minutes

The regular August meeting of the Hot Spring Valley Irrigation District was called to order by President John Picotte at 5:00 p.m.  All Directors were present.

A motion was made by Director Dolby to approve the minutes of the Aug 7,     2008 regular meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Sponseller. All ayes, motion carried.

MATTERS INITIATED BY THE PUBLIC:
         1.  Pete Carey stated that in the original contract for HSVID it states that members of HSVID are responsible for repairs and maintenance of any dam in the system. Pete will be sending a copy to his attorney. Pete is requesting financing for rebuilding his dam. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

The financial report for Aug, 2008 was read.  Director Sponseller made a motion to approve the financial report and pay bills.  Director Dolby seconded the motion.  All ayes, motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

Richard Jennings Settlement Agreement: 
1.  Water Distribution Policy:  The policy was forwarded from Dick Shanahans office to Mark Atlas for review. We are still waiting on a reply. 
2.  District Voting Legislation:  Bill #SB1117 has reached the Senators desk on Aug. 4, 2008. According to the State of California website, it has passed, but we’re still waiting to hear from the Senates office.
3. Big Sage Report:  Watermaster Ross advised the Board that there is currently 12’4” on the staff gage or 10,500af in the dam. 
            4.   Larry Quigley Inquiry:  The Board advised Larry that it would be in his best interest to leave the water rights of Ms. Violet S. Jackson as they are in order to maintain 1st rights. 
5.  Conflict of Interest re: Brandy Ross as Secretary to the Board:  Richard Shanahan was contacted and sent a letter stating that is not a conflict of interest having Brandy Ross employed as Secretary to the Board for HSVID.

6.  Bob Heard Inquiry re: Cummins Dam:  Photos were taken of Cummins Dam on 8-8-08 to verify that the dam was indeed full. The photos were shown to the Board as well as present members. All agree that the dam was full at the time of complaint from Bob Heard. 
NEW BUSINESS:
         1. HSVID web site: The address for the new HSVID web site is:  http://www.frontiernet.net/~hsvid.
         2. Sandy Boldon letter of resignation:  A letter was submitted by Sandy Boldon resigning her position as of Aug. 7, 2008 for personal reasons.

         3.  District Personnel -  Potential new hire:   The Board was asked permission to hire an Assistant Secretary in case of an emergency where the regular Secretary is unable to perform her duties. Legal council will be contacted regarding weather or not the position must be advertised. A motion was made by President Picotte to approve the new hire. The motion was seconded by Director Sponseller. All ayes, motion carried.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board did not go into Executive Session.
There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Director Sponseller to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Director Dolby. All ayes, motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:55 PM by President John Picotte.

_____________________________

Approved:  ___________________

